Cemetery Trustees Approved Minutes May 25, 2011

Minutes of Cemetery Trustee Meeting May 25, 2011

Present: Rich Alperin, Karl Gilbert, Ed Pelczar, Mike Pelczar

Excused: Mike Provost

Meeting called to order at 7 p.m.

Ed opened the meeting with public comment. Janice & Wayne Rosa from the Veterans Memorial Trust Committee were present. They explained the Committee's proposal to repair the canon located at Riverside Cemetery. The Committee had received a proposal and price quote for this work, and it was presented to the Cemetery Trustees for review. The canon is under the jurisdiction of the Memorial Trust Committee, but it is located within the Cemetery. The Cemetery Trustees all agreed that the canon should be repaired. Ed Pelczar suggested a site walk for the Trustees and members of the Memorial Trust Committee, so that everyone is aware where there are graves and where access to the canon can be made. A cement slab will be poured for the canon to rest on and it has not been determined if some or all of the work will be onsite or if the canon would need to be removed.

It was decided to have the site walk on Tuesday June 7, 2011 at 6 p.m.. Everyone will meet at Riverside Cemetery.

Minutes from the February 23, 2011 were approved after a spelling error was corrected.

Ed Pelczar reported that he had been reappointed to another term as Cemetery Trustee. Term will expire in May, 2014.

Ed reported that he sent Kai an email looking for when he would be doing the repairs in Riverside Cemetery. No reply yet.

Rich showed the Trustees a picture of a cast iron gate that would be nice for the Old Town Cemetery. The gate is located in the area. Karl is going to take the picture and get some price quotes.

Ed brought up the discussion of possibly increasing the cost of graves in Riverside Cemetery. It was decided to continue the discussion at our next meeting. Ed will get a report for the Trustees of Trust Funds which will show the perpetual care fund for the cemetery. He will also see if Rick Malasky can attend our next meeting.

We need to have election of officers. It was decided to do this at our next meeting. We hope to have all Trustees present.

Next meeting will be on Wed. June 29th, 2011. This is the 5th Wed. of June!

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ed Pelczar

http://www.newmarketnh.gov Powered by Joomla! Generated: 29 August, 2013, 15:58